
 

 

 

        

     Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 

 We love you all and thank you for your prayers. We are 

thankful most importantly for your prayers, and thankful for your 

financial support so that we can be in the ministry. 

June and July were certainly full, and certainly it has been a blessing! We saw a 12-

year old boy get saved after our American Kid’s Day on July 3. Simeon, the boy, 

was the only one to come to that special kid’s day, but praise God that He used us to be a 

blessing to Simeon and that he accepted Christ as His Savior!!! So afterwards, he and his parents 

came to church on Sunday mornings and evenings. The parents claim to be believers. They just bought a house in a 

different village, so they said that they won’t be coming to church faithfully. Please pray that they will come 

anyways!  

 One elderly lady who has been attending services, Maria, has stopped coming for the last few weeks, and we 

can’t get ahold of her. Please pray that God will bring her back.  

 Also, in June, Gyula decided to stop coming to church. Please be in prayer that God will convict his heart and 

bring him back to church. It is so heartbreaking that he won’t come. But God can work in his heart. 

 Besides the Kid’s Day, July has been a very busy and fulfilling month. On Friday the 27th, I left my secular 

job. Yet, God was so good! My boss gave me an extra vacation week so I could collect an extra week of pay. God 

always provides!  

 There is a man called László we have known for a time who has serious alcohol problems. He admits this and 

just can’t get out of its trap. However in the past two months I have been trying to help him spiritually and to give 

him work around the church building, mowing and little odd jobs. It was a blessing to see that for approximately a 

month, he did not drink. He started coming faithfully to church; he likes the encouragements from the Bible, but he 

still needs to get saved. Unfortunately, two weeks ago he called me that got back into drinking and needed to go to 

the hospital. I helped him with that, and he was there for a week. It turned out as a blessing to his mom, Erzsébet 

(Elizabeth), who came to church for the first time on the 29th. Pray for her salvation; her husband is a drunkard as 

well and they’ve been through so much. 

The 29th was our one-year anniversary in Biatorbágy. We had seven people attend! It was a blessing! 

There is a family in a nearby village that is considering coming. The wife, Barbi brought her two young 

daughters to church, but the husband, Imre did not attend. Imre has had many bad experiences in church and is not 

ready to “trust” a church yet. Barbi called to ask for prayer for her husband to come. Please pray for God to work in 

and soften his heart. 

The first week of August we had the privilege to attend an Independent Baptist Family Camp, and it was 

SUCH a blessing! God greatly challenged our hearts and convicted us. We learned about prayer, how to pray. We 

learned about ABIDING in God, TRUSTING Him, and KNOWING Him! I cannot even begin to express how much 

God worked in our hearts. But He did. And He challenged us, changed us, and we feel ready for our upcoming 

deputation trip.  

During this camp, we received sad news that Elisabeth’s grandmother was in the hospital and did not look 

good at all. We are praying that God will do a miracle to glorify Himself. Her name is Deborah Schauer. Be in prayer 

for her husband, Tom, also, as he is very worried. Pray for God’s peace to wash over him and the rest of the family. 

God has given Elisabeth such a peace about this situation. Since then she is impoving. God is truly good!  

In the past two months, we have been making preparations for our upcoming trip to the States. A few more 

things need to be done and then we are ready! Pray for us as now we have some serious time to put the last details 

together, and as we travel in two weeks. We are praying that God will use us to be a blessing to all of you.  

 

Thank you for praying with us! We are really looking forward to meeting with all of you!! 

In Christ,  

 

 

   
Jonatán, Elisabeth and Eszter Andrásik;  Isaiah 6:8 
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